## THE JOAN SCHAEFER RECREATION COMMITTEE

## **MINUTES FEBRUARY 26, 2024**

Chairman, Vinny Malley called the February meeting of the JSRC to order at 8:03 on February 25, 2024.

**PRESENT:** Ed Volmer, Vinny Malley, Ryan Martin, Mariann Canino, Ora Kornbluth, Juan Arango, Kevin Barlow, Cesar and Ines DeLaRosa, Brian Galligan Ari Herrera, Kathie Lacey, Belinda Mendez, Jose Quinones, Eric Sherman, Brian Timmons, Melissa Weigl

ABSENT: Tony Londono, Pedro Marinez, Ricardo Mendoza, Anthony Roldan

**ED VOLMER:** Saturday, March 23 11:00 at Cooper Pond will be the Easter Egg Hunt, rain date Sunday, March 24. Volunteers needed to help with this event. Set up will be Friday the 22<sup>nd</sup>. Contact Ed if you can help.

**PAL:** Kevin reported that basketball was going on and would be done early March. To mid March. Soccer registration would begin in a few weeks.

**BBL:** Vinny informed the Committee that opening day for BBL would be April 6. Registration was closing Feb. 29.

**LITTLE LEAGUE:** Try outs had taken place Sat. Feb. 24. Drafting teams week of Feb 26. Opening Day Ceremony will be April 13, games will be played previous to that date.

**WRESTLING:** Belinda reported there were 14 qualifiers for Regionals. Many attended Districts. Liam Mehnert and Calvin Young placed in Regionals and qualified for States. Two BHS wrestlers qualified for states, Aby Losynski and Nathan Quinoes. Ed and Belinda very happy with how the season was going this year and all the wrestlers accomplishments.

BERGENFIELD UNITED SOCCER: Spring soccer ready to start on March 24, there are 11 teams, 200 players.

MENS SOFTBALL: Registration is closed, drafting 8 teams, 14 players per team. Starts April 1, 2024

**VOL. COACHES CLASS:** The next coaches class will be March 6, from 7-10 at BHS. All programs having new coaches need to inform them of this class.

**NEW BUSINESS:** Susie reported that the Project Graduation fundraiser was a success and that there is another on March 15. Create your own cocktail and dance. Venue was changed to TONY's Bar. There will also be another fundraising event on April 14.

There will being no further business for the good of the Committee, the meeting was adjourned at 8:42 PM Respectfully submitted,

Mariann Canino, Secretary

THE NEXT MEETING WILL BE
MONDAY, MARCH 25, 8:00
THE PAVILLION AT MEMORIAL PARK